Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, December 20, 2016

8:00 a.m. @ Home Depot Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Leann Beal, Tiffany McMullen, Mike Sealander, Heidi Grindle, and Jennifer Saunders.
Secretary Report
Heidi noted the Club still has at least two members who still have not paid their dues.  The club will be billed from District and International based on the active membership as of 12/31/2016.  Rachel Nobel will be removed from the membership list at this time; when her new career schedule allows her to seek membership again she will be considered without prejudice.   
Treasurer Report

Jen reported all bills have been paid in full.  District and International dues will be invoiced after January 1, 2017.  This expense will be paid around February 1, 2017.  Jen asked for members to either pay cash for their lunch next Thursday or write a check directly to Flexit.  
Program
Leann reported speakers/programs have been scheduled through the middle of February.  Since a program has not been scheduled for the January 26, 2017 meeting yet, it was decided to hold Committee meetings during this meeting.  Leann will divide the Club members into the four quarters of the year for the purpose of scheduling and developing the programs.  This plan will be presented to the Club during the January 26, 2017 meeting.  One important reminder for members is emails need to be acknowledged for committees to be successful.  Scott Boucher from the Bangor Club will be speaking to the Club on December 29, 2016 about Polio Plus.  
Student Mentoring Program
No report this month.
Membership
Tiffany spoke to the Club Secretary from Scott Fernald’s current club; they are willing to submit a portion of his current dues for consideration as a transfer into the Noontime Rotary Club. 
Focus Group
The Board felt it would be best to schedule a focus group earlier on a Thursday rather than hold the meeting on a different day.  This accommodation may not be necessary for the next Focus Group.
Foundation
Josh reported the updated rules for determining eligibility when applying for grants was presented at the Foundation Conference.  He read the rules to the Board.  One of the new qualifications is a Club must contribute $1,000 to the Foundation each year.  There was a discussion on a potential plan to have members contribute more this year and then Josh could apply for a matching grant through Home Depot.  Different fundraising ideas were brainstormed to help make contributing to the Foundation easier and less of a burden on members.  One idea was designed around the Pints for Polio Fundraiser being used in Bangor.  The Noontime Rotary Club could work together with the Night-Time Club and MDI Club to include all bars/pubs in the Community.  The Club is encouraged to donate to Polio Plus each year as well as to the Foundation.  The Board would need to confirm whether the funds from this type of fundraiser could be donated to the Foundation rather than the Polio Plus Program.  
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be January 17, 2017 at 8:00 AM in the Home Depot conference room.
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 AM.
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